July 21, 1970

Mr. John Sampson 4148 Wycliff Drive Winston-Salem, North Carolina

Dear Mr. Sampson,

This is to confirm your report of reception of radio station WBLT at 8:44 PM EDT July 13th, 1970.

Your report of the sign off announcement and playing of the National Anthem was close enough to know that your were copying WBLT. I'm surprised that your could copy at all, due to the number of other stations on 1350 kc.

This station has been on the air about twenty years, operates with 1 kw of power and uses Gates Radio equipment throughout. The call letters, incidentally, are derived from a slogan Bedford has long used: World's Best Little Town.

Thanks for your report.

Yours truly, John P. Laughlin, CE 1350 KC • BOX 506, BEDFORD, VIRGINIA • TELEPHONE JU 6-8245 July 17, 1970

> Mr. Jehn Sampsen 4148 Wycliff Dr. Winsten, Salem, N.C. 27106

Dear John:

This is to verify your reception of WBLT's signal and to thank you for your interest. The announcer on duty that night was Phil Beckman and the information quoted in your letter as having been received was essentially correct. We are however the Bedford Breadcasting Corp.

Keep up the good work.

Jim Synan, Mgr. WBAT

285